
Who Remembers … New Bedford’s
Del’s Drive-In?
Here is another installment in our Who Remembers? series. You
can browse previous articles by using the search bar on the
right or by clicking here. These articles are strolls down
memory lane. In some cases, the buildings, but new businesses
have replaced them. In other instances, the buildings or even
the properties have been razed. Instead of a building, it may
be a TV show, personality, or commercial that no one longer
exists. Either way, it can’t stop us from taking the Memory
Lane stroll!

As always we would rather this be a discussion. No one knows
this area better than those who grew up here! Please, leave
constructive criticism, feedback, and corrections. We’d love
to hear your anecdotes. Please share!

_______________________________________________________
Today a mention of payphones, cassette tapes or 8-tracks, the
milkman, et al can bring up confusion or disbelief among the
young generation, there are some memories that we will never
forget and never get bored of reminiscing about.

One of the memories that is a favorite of those of us that
grew up in the 1950s and into the 1970s in greater New Bedford
was  Del’s  Drive-In  owned  and  run  by  Adelard  &  Clara
(Choquette) Millette, known to everyone as Uncle Del and later
owned and operated by brothers Norman and Raymond Choquette.

Del’s was a go-to spot for families as an inexpensive way to
feed everyone, as well as a place a large number of locals had
their  first  job  at.  Located  on  Acushnet  Avenue  where  the
touchless Rubber Duck Car Wash is now, the orange building
featured carhops, the best frostiest Root Beer (served in ice
mugs), root beer floats, skinned hot dogs and best-fried clams
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around.

Other favorite items on the menu were the “Swampwater” drink
which was a mixture of root beer and orange, onion rings, and
cheeseburgers. During Lent, families would head to Del’s to
pick up fish and chips – surely no kid ever complained about
getting their fish then!

Del’s also had locations in Fairhaven and Dartmouth across the
road from Lincoln Park and many people have specific memories
of the carhops (one girl had a gold front tooth and stood
out), making 90 cents/hour in their first job, and of course,
the miniature, shot-glass-sized A&W mug.

The popular thing to do after your family ate there was to



head on over to the nearby Frates Dairy & Ice Cream later for
a sugar cone of maple walnut ice cream or a banana split.

Do you have memories of visiting Del’s or working there? How
about interacting with the family? Leave a comment or share
your pictures!
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